Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

March 2, 2015
Members in attendance: Mr. Clamp, Troop Committee Chair and Chaplain; Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. Greene, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. McGregor, Rocky Mountain National Park Trip Coordinator/Webmaster; Mr. Cathcart; Mr. Heron, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. Kuenzli; Mr. Croom; Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Mr. Barnes, OA and Eagle Advisor; Mr. Jordan; Mr. Hunton; Mr. M. Shelton; Mr. J. Shelton; R. Kuenzli, SPL; A. Cathcart
Meeting started at 7:35.

Mr. Croom made a motion, seconded by Mr. Jordan, that the February minutes be approved. Motion carried.

R. Kuenzli (Senior Patrol Leader)
· Rob has been talking to adult leaders about forming new patrols. Scouts do not want to be separated from their friends.

· Participation varies between patrols, and they need to be evened out. At Fletchers, there were two patrols with eight scouts each. But Gators and Dragons each had one scout.
· Want to create patrols so older scouts can mentor younger scouts in their patrols.

· Some ideas/questions:

· Do we want to change patrols each time there is an election? (Patrol leaders are already in place, so we will wait until elections.)

· Should patrols be allowed to choose their own names (based on patch availability)/

· 8-9 scouts per patrol is the optimal size for a patrol if the members are active.
· For now, we will just balance the patrols.
A. Cathcart

· The Appalachian Trail (AT) campout has been cancelled because of weather. The Capers Island campout has a 30 person maximum and is expensive. Should reschedule the AT for April 3rd or 4th? Capers Island is April 24-26.

· Discussion:

· Mr. Clamp says Capers is a trip of a lifetime. Mr. Pinkney has the permit and boat, and is looking for a place to stay on Friday night.
· Mr. Bebber says it’s been 10 years since the troop has gone to Capers. We need to either go with Capers or cancel it.
· Mr. G. Lee says we need to live with what was decided. Capers is in; AT is out.
G. Lee (Scoutmaster’s Report)
· Mr. Carricato needs a list of scouts who have paid anything toward summer camp.
· 21 scouts have impressed an interest. Perhaps we will split the group.

Mr. Greene (Treasurer)
· Summer camp’s second payment is due during the last week of March.
Mr. Croom (Summer Camp)

· So far, two scouts have asked for full scholarships to camp, while one has asked for a half scholarship.
· We need to determine how many Eagle scouts want to go to camp. They should each be assigned a job at camp based on our needs. We need to determine how much we will pay for Eagle scouts to attend. Mr. Bebber says he does not want to lose the Eagle tradition.

Mr. Heron (Fletcher Campout)
· The campout went well. There was some sleet, but the weather was good on Saturday.

· Robbie did a great job with patrol competitions; the scouts enjoyed them. 

Mr. Hunton (Gun Club)
· The Gun Club campout is set to go on March 20-22. Mandatory safety training will be on the Tuesday before.
· The club scheduled a trap shoot at the same time as our campout, so we will alter our schedule to accommodate it.

· We have the kitchen and at least one trap shooting range.

· Mr. Hunton has archery and gun prizes.

· Mr. Hunton will teach/monitor rifle. Mr. Bebber will teach/monitor shotgun. We need an archery specialist. Mr. Ranta is good and will be asked to instruct again. Mr. Clamp volunteered if Mr. Ranta cannot do it.
· Scouts will be charged $12 for food. This is an increase of $2 versus other years.

· The troop will purchase one round of ammunition for each scout. Additional rounds may be purchased by the scouts for $10 each.

· Some of our scouts helped with 4H instruction.

Patrol Campout
· Two patrols participated in the patrol campout. One patrol had twelve scouts, while the other had four. They earned their polar bear patches.
Mr. McGregor (Rocky Mountain National Park/Webmaster)
· The trip will include 16 people and three vehicles.
· Mr. Barnes reminded that the scouts need to be swim-tested or have the swimming badge before going on the white water rafting trip.

Mr. Barnes (OA and Eagle Advisor)
· The spring OA ordeal will be March 20-22. Chase Murray will attend.
· B. Jehlen’s birthday is in May. He is working on his Eagle project. D. Zuniga and E. Izett have not had ceremonies, nor have they had their Eagle sets awarded.

· OA elections will be in April of May.

· Mr. Clamp says the Eagle recognition banquet is on March 19 at Seawell’s.

Camp Cards
· A volunteer is needed to coordinate camp cards. The cards sell for $10, and the scouts keep $5.00.

Mr. Law (Advancement)

· We need one or two merit badge counsellors for Personal Fitness. Mr. Jordan and Mr. McGregor volunteered.

Mr. Croom
· Etowah is recruiting at Crossroads in March or April, and wants to know if we are interested. Mr. Heron decided not to participate.
Mr. Bebber, (Outdoor Activities)
· Mr. Bebber is looking for an old black powder rifle for a gun talk.
· See table below.

	Date
	Activity
	Coordinator(s)

	March 20-22
	Mid-Carolina Gun Club Campout
	Hunton/Bebber

	March 28
	USC Merit Badge University
	Harrison

	April 11
	Fatz Café Breakfast Fundraiser
	Clamp

	April 24-26
	Capers Island Campout
	Pinckney

	April 24-26
	OA Dixie Fellowship
	Barnes

	May 5
	Court of Honor/Dinner
	Law/Dooley

	May 22-24
	Dreher Island Campout
	Greene

	June 19-20
	Grubbie Campout
	Heron

	June 20-27
	Rocky Mountain NP Trip
	Mr. McGregor

	June
	50 Mile Canoe Trip
	Cathcart

	July 11-18
	Camp Rainey Mountain Summer Camp
	Carricato

	August 12-16
	OA Ordeal, Barstow
	Barnes

	August 18
	Court of Honor/Dinner
	Law/Dooley

	August 28-30
	National Whitewater Center Campout
	Barnes



	2016
	Seabase-like Trip
	Carricato


· Scouts will camp at Kings Mountain State Park during the campout on August 28. The cost for the park is $54 for all activities. The adults will cook a one-pot meal that night.

Submitted by Angela McGregor, Secretary.

